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{External}I support health & safety standards for pesticide use

		From

		Yvette Primero <yvette_primero@yahoo.com> (Relayed)

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Yvette Primero

26776 Old HWY 30

Caldwell, ID 83607



Dear Mr Oakey,



I am writing to you today on behalf of myself and my community. I am concerned about the impact of the proposed rules regarding pesticide regulations in the State of Idaho. The proposed rules are a threat to public health and the safety of the workers who provide our community with food. Specifically, I am most concerned with the following: 



[add your personalized comments here]



Please uphold the standards the previous rules enforced and allow for stronger protections for our communities. Thank you for your time.



Signed,

Yvette Primero



________________________
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{External}Please protect farmworkers and public health

		From

		Katie Clark

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

Last year, several dozen farmworkers were injured as a result of a cropduster near Parma. Despite the fact that some of the workers are continuing to experience health problems, the ISDA issued only a warning letter to the pilot. In other instances, overspraying and pesticide drift onto neighboring homes and properties have resulted in minimal penalties. 

Even then, ISDA is now proposing to remove important limitations on low-flying and aerial spraying under windy conditions, and instead hand the reigns to an under-equipped federal agency to oversee. This simply does not make sense. 

Instead, please reinstate provisions limiting low flying over communities, application of Phenoxy-based pesticides (including 2,4-D, MPCA, MPCB and Dicamba), and any application of pesticides >10 mph. These rules are clear and easy to follow and ensure that Idahoans' public health is protected. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited areas.

Regards, 
Katie Clark 
1311 N 7th St
Boise, ID 83702  




{External}Pesticide limits make sense

		From

		Crysta Swarts

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

The Pesticide Rules proposed by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture do not go far enough to ensure proper notification of sensitive populations, and protections to limit the drift of pesticides. 

In addition, I am concerned about the Apprentice License, which would reduce oversight and protections for Idaho's environment, the safety of workers, and public health. Instead, I encourage you to identify ways that apprentices can monitor and assist with pesticide application under direct control and supervision of licensed applicators. 

The ISDA must also ensure compliance with the terms of Idaho Code 22-101A, which requires assessment of the public health impacts of any rules. Such an analysis should be required in the context of this rulemaking, and should delineate how public health will be impacted as a result of the removal of these sections. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or any other inhabited area.

Regards, 
Crysta Swarts 
2719 N Aster Ave
Boise, ID 83704  
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{External}Pesticide limits make sense

		From

		Lexie deFremery

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

The Pesticide Rules proposed by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture do not go far enough to ensure proper notification of sensitive populations, and protections to limit the drift of pesticides. 

In addition, I am concerned about the Apprentice License, which would reduce oversight and protections for Idaho's environment, the safety of workers, and public health. Instead, I encourage you to identify ways that apprentices can monitor and assist with pesticide application under direct control and supervision of licensed applicators. 

The ISDA must also ensure compliance with the terms of Idaho Code 22-101A, which requires assessment of the public health impacts of any rules. Such an analysis should be required in the context of this rulemaking, and should delineate how public health will be impacted as a result of the removal of these sections. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or any other inhabited area.

Regards, 
Lexie deFremery 
914 Cattail Ct
Sandpoint, ID 83864  
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{External}Please protect farmworkers and public health

		From

		Christina Baylis

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

Last year, several dozen farmworkers were injured as a result of a cropduster near Parma. Despite the fact that some of the workers are continuing to experience health problems, the ISDA issued only a warning letter to the pilot. In other instances, overspraying and pesticide drift onto neighboring homes and properties have resulted in minimal penalties. 

Even then, ISDA is now proposing to remove important limitations on low-flying and aerial spraying under windy conditions, and instead hand the reigns to an under-equipped federal agency to oversee. This simply does not make sense. 

Instead, please reinstate provisions limiting low flying over communities, application of Phenoxy-based pesticides (including 2,4-D, MPCA, MPCB and Dicamba), and any application of pesticides >10 mph. These rules are clear and easy to follow and ensure that Idahoans' public health is protected. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited areas.

Regards, 
Christina Baylis 
1508 N 9th St
Boise, ID 83702  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		William Woodward

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
William Woodward 
2243 W Chateau Dr
Meridian, ID 83646  
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{External}Please protect farmworkers and public health

		From

		Rhea Verbanic

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

Last year, several dozen farmworkers were injured as a result of a cropduster near Parma. Despite the fact that some of the workers are continuing to experience health problems, the ISDA issued only a warning letter to the pilot. In other instances, overspraying and pesticide drift onto neighboring homes and properties have resulted in minimal penalties. 

Even then, ISDA is now proposing to remove important limitations on low-flying and aerial spraying under windy conditions, and instead hand the reigns to an under-equipped federal agency to oversee. This simply does not make sense. 

Instead, please reinstate provisions limiting low flying over communities, application of Phenoxy-based pesticides (including 2,4-D, MPCA, MPCB and Dicamba), and any application of pesticides >10 mph. These rules are clear and easy to follow and ensure that Idahoans' public health is protected. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited areas.

Regards, 
Rhea Verbanic 
175 Goat Mountain Rd
Bonners Ferry, ID 83805  




{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Lawrence Flournoy

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Lawrence Flournoy 
983 Hankins Rd N
Twin Falls, ID 83301  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Todd Davis

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Todd Davis 
3855 N Collister Dr
Boise, ID 83703  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Beverly Mitchell

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Beverly Mitchell 
1812 S Watersilk Pl
Boise, ID 83709  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Martin Godina

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Martin Godina 
13182 W Scotfield St
Boise, ID 83713  
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{External}Pesticide limits make sense

		From

		Martin Godina

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

The Pesticide Rules proposed by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture do not go far enough to ensure proper notification of sensitive populations, and protections to limit the drift of pesticides. 

In addition, I am concerned about the Apprentice License, which would reduce oversight and protections for Idaho's environment, the safety of workers, and public health. Instead, I encourage you to identify ways that apprentices can monitor and assist with pesticide application under direct control and supervision of licensed applicators. 

The ISDA must also ensure compliance with the terms of Idaho Code 22-101A, which requires assessment of the public health impacts of any rules. Such an analysis should be required in the context of this rulemaking, and should delineate how public health will be impacted as a result of the removal of these sections. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or any other inhabited area.

Regards, 
Martin Godina 
13182 W Scotfield St
Boise, ID 83713  
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{External}Please protect farmworkers and public health

		From

		Judith Butler

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

Over spraying and pesticide drift onto neighboring homes and properties can cause permanent health damage such as Parkinson’s and other neurological problems. The use of pesticides should be limited to very safe conditions. 

ISDA Should protect the important limitations on low-flying and aerial spraying under windy conditions. I ask you to please reinstate provisions limiting low flying over communities, application of Phenoxy-based pesticides (including 2,4-D, MPCA, MPCB and Dicamba), and any application of pesticides >10 mph. These rules are clear and easy to follow and ensure that Idahoans' public health is protected.

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited areas. Protect Idaho. Thank you.

Regards, 
Judith Butler 
140 Monarch View Ln
Hope, ID 83836  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Scott Friedman

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. As physicians our oath demands we protect the health and safety of others. It should be incumbent upon our agencies to do the same. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions.

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans.

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area.

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area.

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators. Let’s take good care of our citizens.

Regards, 
Scott Friedman 
100 Sun Valley Rd
Sun Valley, ID 83353  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Sandra Matheus

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Sandra Matheus 
6084 N Gary Ln
Boise, ID 83714  




{External}Pesticide limits make sense

		From

		Susan Deemer

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

The Pesticide Rules proposed by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture do not go far enough to ensure proper notification of sensitive populations, and protections to limit the drift of pesticides. 

In addition, I am concerned about the Apprentice License, which would reduce oversight and protections for Idaho's environment, the safety of workers, and public health. Instead, I encourage you to identify ways that apprentices can monitor and assist with pesticide application under direct control and supervision of licensed applicators. 

The ISDA must also ensure compliance with the terms of Idaho Code 22-101A, which requires assessment of the public health impacts of any rules. Such an analysis should be required in the context of this rulemaking, and should delineate how public health will be impacted as a result of the removal of these sections. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or any other inhabited area.

Regards, 
Susan Deemer 
3213 N 39th St
Boise, ID 83703  




{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Annette Hanson

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

We cannot live without air and we all want our air to be clean. I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules.

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions.

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans.

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area.

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area.

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Annette Hanson 
2061 E Feldspar Ct
Boise, ID 83712  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Cathy Kriloff

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Cathy Kriloff 
209 S 8th Ave
Pocatello, ID 83201  




{External}Please protect farmworkers and public health

		From

		Elaine Kazakoff

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

Last year, several dozen farmworkers were injured as a result of a cropduster near Parma. Despite the fact that some of the workers are continuing to experience health problems, the ISDA issued only a warning letter to the pilot. In other instances, overspraying and pesticide drift onto neighboring homes and properties have resulted in minimal penalties. 

Even then, ISDA is now proposing to remove important limitations on low-flying and aerial spraying under windy conditions, and instead hand the reigns to an under-equipped federal agency to oversee. This simply does not make sense. 

Instead, please reinstate provisions limiting low flying over communities, application of Phenoxy-based pesticides (including 2,4-D, MPCA, MPCB and Dicamba), and any application of pesticides >10 mph. These rules are clear and easy to follow and ensure that Idahoans' public health is protected. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited areas.

Regards, 
Elaine Kazakoff 
2197 S Crosscreek Ln
Boise, ID 83706  




{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Vanessa Damelio

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Vanessa Damelio 
3511 N Barberry Dr
Boise, ID 83703  




{External}Pesticide limits make sense

		From

		Alex Hackett

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

The Pesticide Rules proposed by the Idaho State Department of Agriculture do not go far enough to ensure proper notification of sensitive populations, and protections to limit the drift of pesticides. 

In addition, I am concerned about the Apprentice License, which would reduce oversight and protections for Idaho's environment, the safety of workers, and public health. Instead, I encourage you to identify ways that apprentices can monitor and assist with pesticide application under direct control and supervision of licensed applicators. 

The ISDA must also ensure compliance with the terms of Idaho Code 22-101A, which requires assessment of the public health impacts of any rules. Such an analysis should be required in the context of this rulemaking, and should delineate how public health will be impacted as a result of the removal of these sections. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or any other inhabited area.

Regards, 
Alex Hackett 
307 S Juniper St
Nampa, ID 83686  




{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Ann DeBolt

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Ann DeBolt 
2032 S Crystal Way
Boise, ID 83706  
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{External}Restore public health protections  - Pesticide Rules

		From

		Jose DeSousa

		To

		Brian Oakey

		Recipients

		Brian.Oakey@ISDA.IDAHO.GOV



Dear Deputy Director Brian Oakey,

I urge you to restore protections for public health that were removed from the proposed Pesticide Rules. 

Specifically, I am concerned with the removal of restrictions designed to protect the public from aerial spraying operations, which prohibited low flying near communities, schools and hospitals, required public notification and prohibited application of phenoxy herbicides near schools and hospitals, especially in windy conditions. 

As a result of these proposed changes, authority for oversight of aerial pesticide spraying will default to the Federal Aviation Administration, however that agency does not have the capacity to protect public health and safety of Idahoans. 

Instead, in order to protect the Idaho's health, I urge you to restore all the sections that were removed including: Low Flying Prohibitions, Wind Velocity Restrictions and Hazard Area Restrictions. Further, specific restrictions on application of 2,4-D, MPCA, MCPB and Dicamba should be prohibited within 1 mile of any Hazard Area. 

Finally, the definition of Hazard Area should be expanded to include schools, hospitals, community-living complex or other inhabited area. 

Making these changes will better protect public health and farmworkers, while providing clear direction to applicators.

Regards, 
Jose DeSousa 
1301 N 11th St
Boise, ID 83702  




